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As you gather in Paris on February 18–23, we urge the FATF to re-impose effective countermeasures to stymie Iran’s financing of 
terrorism and money laundering.   

While the Rouhani administration has made nominal efforts to bring Iran into compliance with international banking standards,  
Tehran’s actions speak louder than its words. The Islamic Revolutionary Guard Corps (IRGC), a sanctioned terrorist organization which 
has enabled the Assad regime’s barrel bombing of thousands of innocent civilians, is slated to receive increased funding of $8 billion 
under the Iranian regime’s proposed budget for the next fiscal year.  

That’s alongside an influx of funds in the draft financial plan for FY 2018-19 to religious foundations, which have been sources of 
financing for Iran’s terror proxy, Hezbollah. Hezbollah also receives funds directly from Iranian Supreme Leader Ayatollah Ali Khamenei’s 
personal budget which is not subject to independent oversight. 

Hezbollah is not the only terror group that benefits from Tehran’s generosity. Reports indicate the head of Iran’s Qods Force—the 
IRGC’s foreign operations unit—placed calls to the leaders of the military wings of Hamas and Islamic Jihad, which are themselves 
internationally sanctioned terrorist organizations, pledging renewed military assistance after President Trump’s announcement on the 
status of Jerusalem in December 2017. 

In addition to terrorist financing, money laundering is rampant in Iran. The preeminent Basel Institute on Governance ranks Iran last 
out of 146 countries in its 2017 Basel Anti-Money Laundering (AML) index, meaning money laundering and terrorist financing is most 
rampant there.

Weakening the standards for Iran—particularly Tehran’s attempt to carve out an exemption for Hezbollah as a “liberation organization”—
sends a message that the FATF is eroding the standards for anti-money laundering and combating the financing of terrorism  
more generally.  

Thank you for your consideration and for your continued good work to protect the international financial system. 

Sincerely,

For a complete copy of the letter sent to Mr. Santiago Otamendi, the President of FATF, please visit www.uani.com.
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